SUFFOLK

PUBLIC SCHOOLS

MEMORANDUM

TO: Members of the Suffolk City School Board

FROM: Dr. John B. Gordon 111, Superintendent
Dr. Rodney J. Brown, Chief of Administrative Services RJB/cbs

DATE: May 30, 2025
RE: Office of Student Services Report
OUT OF ZONE REQUESTS

Between April 21, 2025 — May 23, 2025, there were sixty-five (65) out-of-zone requests processed for
the 2024-2025 and 2025-2026 school years. Forty-eight (48) Employee, sixteen (16) McKinney-Vento,
and one (1) Special Circumstances requests. In summation, sixty-five (65) out of zones were approved.

DISCIPLINARY HEARINGS

Between April 21, 2025 — May 23, 2025, forty (40) administrative hearings were held. The following
disciplinary placements were taken: Eleven (11) students were assigned to Turlington Woods School for
the remainder of the 2024-20254 school year and for a period of time for the 2025-2026 school year.
Seventeen (17) students were suspended out of school with Home Educational Services (HES) for a
period of time for the 2024-2025 school year. Three (3) students were allowed to return to their base
schools for the 2024-2025 school year. Four (4) students were suspended with Home Educational
Services (HES) for the remainder of the 2024-2025 school year and assigned to the Tidewater Regional
Alternative Educational Program (TRAEP) for the 2025-2026 school year. Five (5) students were
suspended with Home Educational Services (HES) for the remainder of the 2024-2025 school year and
assigned to Turlington Woods School for a period of time for the 2025-2026 school year.




